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Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
We have had an incredibly celebratory week in school this week. 
 
Year 6 have put on 4 incredible performances of Bugsy Malone; we have some stars of the future within this cohort 
of children! A huge thank you to all the year 6 staff who have worked so hard on the play and an even bigger 
WELL DONE to all the children. 
 
Our sports days this week have also been a triumph. We can’t express enough quite how much we enjoyed seeing all 
the children taking part in the activites with their parents and carers cheering them on. It is so lovely to be back 
together as a school community. Thank you to everyone who came along to support; especially if you entered one 
of our ‘Tug of War’ battles! 
 
There are hot weather warnings in place for Monday and Tuesday for next week and we will be taking all 
precautions and acting on the guidance from the LA to keep your children safe. Please ensure your child is wearing 
sun cream, has a sun hat and brings a bottle of water to school on Monday. A message was sent out on Thursday 
to say that they can wear their PE kits to school as they are cooler, and if they would like to wear red and white 
summer clothes on Monday to celebrate the success of the Lionesses in the Euros, they can.  
 
We are looking forward to seeing as many parents and carers as possible on the field again next Thursday from 
2pm for Underhill Fun day!  
 
Please remember that we break up next Friday at 2pm. 
 
Have a lovely weekend, 
 
Nicola Hayles and Jennie Reed 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

HEADS' CORNER 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
 
July 2022 
Tuesday 19th July – Transition activities 
Wednesday 20th July – Reception trip to Highgate Woods 
Wednesday 20th July – Year 6 BBQ  
Thursday 21st July – Underhill Fun Day. Parents welcome to join us from 2pm 
Friday 22nd July – Last day of term. 2pm Finish   
 
September 2022  
Monday 5th September – Back to school   
 

mailto:office@underhill.barnetmail.net
http://www.underhillschool.org/
mailto:office@underhill.barnetmail.net


 

      

  

 

ATTENDANCE  
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

          House attendance 

Balmoral – 90.45 

 
Holyrood – 89.71 
 
Sandringham – 91.75 

 
Windsor – 94.71 
 

Beech 83.27 
Maple 94.46 
1 Oak 92.80 
1 Willow 95.36 
2 Chestnut 94.69 
2 Palm 93.68 
3 Cedar 97.62 
3 Hornbeam 92.28 
3 Yew 94.25 
4 Cherry 90.53 
4 Larch 89.75 
4 Pine 91.80 
5 Holly 98.15 
5 Laurel 85.33 
5 Sycamore 90.49 

6 Ash 92.99 

6 Elm 83.77 

6 Hawthorn 93.36 
 

 

435 children achieved 100% attendance this week 

                                                                             

Congratulations 



 

      

NOTICES AND NEWS  

  

RETURN DATE IN SEPTEMBER  

Children will now return to school on Monday 5th September after the summer break.   

 

SPONSORED WALK TO TOWER OF LONDON 

Some members of staff are going on a sponsored walk to the Tower of London today after school to raise 
money for Underhill's enrichment program. It will take around 5 hours and will be lead by Michelle Moriarty 
(Year 5). If you would like to donate, please complete the form on the link below. Money can be given in to the 
office.  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScJf9bOwf-pSz5SAPwDZk9qqAKF1Twtx1O1G-
U0mdCUfFOPyw/viewform?usp=sf_link  

 
ENTERPRISE SALE 
 
Our Year  6 children had a great time making and selling their enterprise products last week.  We would like to 
say a big thank you  for coming to the sale to support us.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 children and staff.  

 

OUTSTANDING PAYMENTS 

Please remember to log into your school Money accounts before the end of term to settle any outstanding 
payments owed to the school. If you are having issues logging into your school money account please contact 
the school office.  
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NOTICES AND NEWS   

 

 

 Friday Ice Lollies  

The PTA are aiming to sell Ice Lollies every Friday this term after school, weather 
permitting. 

The choices will vary each week but we aim to    have 20p, 50p and £1 options. 

 

Please come along with the correct money as we may not have change.  



 

      

  

 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER TIMETABLE  

To view the Summer term timetable for Children’s Centre activities, please click on the link below: 
https://www.barnet.gov.uk/sites/default/files/Summer%20Timetable%202022_0.pdf  

. 
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 MUSIC TUITION 

Any budding musicians out there? 
 
Please book your child's  online  music lessons 
through BEAT directly, for drums, guitar and 
piano lessons.  
  
The Autumn term 2022 is now open for 
booking, so if your child is interested in learning 
or wishes to continue with lessons please click on 
the link below as soon as possible. 
  
Parents can enrol and pay for lessons directly by 
following this 
link https://beatrust.org.uk/enrol/school-based-
instrumental-lessons/  There you will find details 
of the cost of lessons and the terms and 
conditions.   
 If you are in receipt of pupil premium parents 
can still receive a £50 discount off one 
instrument per child they enrol. Teachers can 
contact parents directly through the app.   
 

 
 

  
 
 
  
 

EXTERNAL CLUBS AT UNDERHILL. 

Woodys Football Fridays Yr1-6 – 
www.woodyssportsacademy.com 07961437202  

 

Yoga & Mindfullness – enquiries@lotusclouds.co.uk 
or call Bansi on 07950 288075 

 

High barnet School of Dance 
–  highbarnetschoolofdance@outlook.com 

 

Express Yourself Drama – Kat – 07908638827 

 
Early Bird Tennis – Luke -  luke@lmbtennis.com 
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